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THE BOOT AND BEANIE 
 
 

 

The Great Dartmouth Class of 1965 Summer 2008 Newsletter! 

    
Summer is now really here. Boy, it is hot on the Hudson! I hope all is well and you’re having a great summer! 

 
This newsletter will focus on the next, fall event – the GOGO! Plus, 

A few words from our Pres. Ken McGruther 
 A few pictures of the wonderful Washington Birthday Party 
 GOGO (Guys Only Golf Outing) in Bend Oregon, 9/6-10/08, from Bob Blake  

Hanover Fall MINI – 10/17-19/08 – HOMECOMING, Bob + French McC. 
West Coast OOH Mini: Monterey, CA, 9/09, Ed + Terry Keible 
Some notes from Winter CarniVail, 3/08 thanks to Steve Waterhouse 
Notes from our classmates – Max Hermes, Bill Beal, Sotts, Judy Townsend, Tucky Mays re 
Peter Yatsevvitch, Rocks Liman, George Rutler, John LeFourt, Rob Cox, Steven Hope! 

 A summary of our class executive meeting in Washington thanks to Roger Hansen 
College news 

 
Please keep your cards, letters and emails coming! carlantonboe@aol.com or gmail.com If you  get this only 
in paper, please send me your email and you’ll get the next issues by full color email! And, there’s lots more 

on Sotts wonderful website www.biggreen65.com  
Carl 

 

First a few words from our president 
Classmates, 
What a terrific collective 65th birthday celebration and Mini-Reunion we all had in downtown 
Washington DC! Many thanks to Ted and Anne Bracken for setting up the whole thing, supported 
by a Committee of folks from around the DC area and highlighted Saturday night by the inimitable 
showmanship of Classmate Rich Bloch. The weather held for the walking tour of historic 
Georgetown, and then the skies cleared for a beautiful evening on the balcony of Jones Day Law 
Offices overlooking the gleaming national Capitol as the sun set over the Washington Monument. 
A total of just over 60 were in attendance. The next opportunity to reunite will be in Bend, Oregon 
for the 2nd Annual GO-GO (Guys Only Golf Outing) to be hosted by Ron Knapp. That will be held 
the weekend right after Labor Day, so mark your calendars for September 5-8 and watch the 
website and Newsletter for more information including how to sign up. Then there is the annual 
Mini and Homecoming in Hanover on the weekend of October 17-19th. Happy Birthday to all, and 
God bless us everyone. 
Ken McGruther '65 

 
Tom, Bob, Ken and Pete in full regalia!          The walking tour of Georgetown!               Rich Bloch! 



The Great Class of ’65 Summer News Letter                 Page  2                                                 8/23/08 

 2008 ‘65 “Guys Only Golf Outing” for Bend, Oregon, Sep 6-11  
From Bob Blake – “Continuing the format begun in Scottsdale, April 07, ‘65’s 
next “GOGO” (Guys Only Golf Outing) will be September 6-11 in the picturesque 
high desert area of Bend, Oregon.  
 
Ron Knapp, who will be our host, reports that “golfing around the Bend environs 

has been and is great in early Fall... which isn't to say we can't get the odd chilly-windy day in 
September, thanks to an early wayward weather front.”  Normal temps in September are 72/39, 
though 2007 brought unseasonal heat!  Ron also praises the number and variety of golf options 
locally—cut through beautiful Ponderosa Pine forests, bordering on lakes/rivers, with the 
spectacular Cascade mountains in the background!  How’s your concentration?  
 
The plan is to arrive Sep 6, and play 4-5 courses over as many days, depending on group interest.  
Ron’s private home course, Awbrey Glen, will be included with members joining in, along with 
several of the best of the other 24 area courses, such as: Lost Tracks, Aspen Lakes, Widgi Creek, 
Eagle Crest, Juniper (in Redmond), and Sunriver Meadows or Woodlands. Review the descriptions ( 
http://www.oregongolf.com/cent/ ), and let Ron know if there are courses you especially like the 
looks of.  Costs for golf range from $70—$90 per round, including carts.  
 
The Phoenix Inn Suites ( http://www.phoenixinn.com/bend/ ), on the edge of downtown Bend, will 
be our home away from home, holding a block of king bedded suites until August 4.  The rate is 
$129 plus 10% tax, including their extended breakfast buffet! See the Inn’s amenities on the web, 
and note the range of local activities, including exploring historic downtown Bend, with its 
excellent restaurant options, local brewpubs, or sightseeing. Make your reservations directly with 
the hotel at: 1-888-291-4764.  Ask for the Dartmouth 65 Golf Group Block.  
 
Fly via Portland or Seattle into the Bend/Redmond Airport (RDM), where rental cars are available. 
Or take the scenic drive over from Portland (about 175 miles/4 hours).  
 
To relax after playing, or for a day off from golf, options include canoeing or rafting on the 
Deschutes River or the numerous Cascade Mountain lakes, mountain biking, all class of hikes, 
world-class fly-fishing, or catching a spectacular view of the Northwest from the top of Mt. 
Bachelor!  Bend is a destination recreation area so there are plenty of opportunities to get out and 
about.  Another Bend classmate, Al Stewart, a golfer and avid fly fisherman, has offered to 
organize on-water activity—fish for dinner, anyone?  
 
Cost will be courses played plus accommodations, with group meals/drinks split.  Contact Ron 
directly, as soon as possible, to indicate your interest or with questions, to give him a sense of 
numbers: rknapp@bendbroadband.com; or: 541-330-0965.  
 
Note: If you can’t make Bend in September, but would like to be on our golfers e-list, or would be 
willing to host a future ’65 GOGO in your home area, contact Bob Blake at: 
r.blake.65@alum.dartmouth.org; or: 781-235-3139.” 

 

 

FALL MINI - OCTOBER 17,18,19, 2008 - DARTMOUTH HOMECOMING 
 The Class of ’65 Fall Mini-Reunion will take place in Hanover, Dartmouth’s Homecoming football weekend.  

Party gathering at Steve and Linda Fowler’s both before and after the big Friday night bonfire; Sat. morning 
tailgate party, Big Green football and rugby, and party and dinner at Pierces on Saturday; breakfast and class meeting 
Sunday.  

New England in the fall. The old-time excitement of a college football weekend. An opportunity to catch up 
with old friends and make new ones. Don’t miss it. 

Registration forms and more detailed information will be on the class web site soon and will be included with 
the next Class Newsletter.  

If you have questions, comments, or suggestions regarding the Fall Mini, get in touch with Bob 

McConnaughey (mcconn2@comcast.net or 301-652-8102) or go to our web site www.biggreen65.com  for more.  
 

 
SAVE THE DATE!! 
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‘65 Plans West Coast OOH Mini: Monterey, CA, September 2009  
Following the highly successful May 2008 65th Birthday Bash in DC, the Class of ’65 is goin’ west 
in 2009—far Out-of-Hanover--to Monterey, CA—a beautiful outdoor playground!  There’s lots to 
do throughout the area from Big Sur to the Wine Country, which ought to pique a broad range of 
interests and get your enthusiasm heated up!  You might wander the Monterey Aquarium or kayak 
with the otters in Monterey Bay; roam art galleries in Carmel; or play golf at Poppy Hills.  You 
should certainly take a luncheon picnic to the beach at Carmel, hike in Big Sur National Park, or 
bike the Pacific Coast Highway.  Enjoy a great restaurant and try a glass of wine or two (at several 
wineries)!  Something for everyone!  
 
We’re aiming at the weekend of September 11--13, 2009, pending key housing and event space 
availability.  The preliminary plan will be to have several Class gatherings/events during the 
weekend, with time for small-group or on-your-own activities in between. This may even be a 
good chance to plan pre- or post- personal time, in the area, tied to the Class weekend.  For 
example, the Monterey Jazz Festival is the following weekend, Sep 18, 19, 20!  
 
Ed and Terry Keible have offered to take the planning lead for this OOH Mini-Reunion, and they 
will be looking for your input as well.  Contact them with ideas, with indications of interest, and 
especially to volunteer to help put it all together!  With our large Classmate population in Northern 
CA, and many more in the rest of CA and the contiguous states, we ought to be able to entice 
some planners as well as a great group of attendees—what say??  
 
Email Terry and Ed at:  tkeible@yahoo.com or ed.keible@endwave.com or phone them at: 650-
326-0393.  
 
Circle these dates on your calendar now, and stay tuned.  We’ll be using email, snail mail, and our 

great ’65 Website: http://www.biggreen65.com/ as the details develop. July 17, 2008 

 

Winter CarniVAIL – 2008, an outstanding success! 
The great Class of 1965 with roughly 25 participants was probably the largest sub-group, and had it's 9th 
annual Vail Mini-Reunion with Class dinners on Wednesday, Thursday, Friday and Sunday evenings.  However, 
there was a wide mix of Classes represented with alumni from the early 1950ties to Tuck '08s plus children of 
all ages....  At the CarniVAIL Leap Year Ball, we recognized several of the oldest alumni from Dartmouth (Dave 
Brew '52, Patrick Gramm '52, Dick Conn '53, Dave Gorsuch '53 Associate) and from Tuck (Harry Lewis '55 
T'56).  
The highlights included  a huge turnout for the Friday Cocktail Party and the announcement by Sue Young, 
Dartmouth Alumni Affairs, of DCVR being the newest official Dartmouth Club, the thoughtful comments at the 
Tuck led Seminar on US-China Relations, and the powder snow at Dawnbusters on Sunday morning when 
everybody got a chance to ski thru untracked snow.  At the CarniVAIL Leap Year Ball, Tryg Myhren '58 T'59, 
our 2008 CarniVAIL honoree, received a 2008 Dartmouth Winter Carnival poster, with a personal inscription 
from Dartmouth President Jim Wright.  Tryg then made a presentation on the US Paralympics operation, 
highlighting how many Dartmouth folks have been participants or leaders.  
On Thursday, we introduced to the Keystone ski group a new project that we are organizing to create an hour 
long documentary, and companion book, on the "Development of Skiing in North America." 
It will be hard to top CarniVAIL-2008, but we will give it another try in 2009....  Save the probable dates of 
March 2-4, 2009 to once again gather in Vail, Colorado for another great weekend of skiing and Dartmouth 
comradery! 
Steve Waterhouse 

 
Group shot on the mountain                                   Roger, Steve, Nancy and Linda at Sarge’s! 
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Some notes from our class: 

Frank (Max) Hermes writes – “Hi Carl, 

A short note to say that Cindie and I continue to live in Westerville, Ohio, where my “retirement” activities 
include serving as what I call “part-time CEO” of a small and growing software company in Virginia, and 
maintaining my e-publication for folks who run libraries (link below).  These keep me busy, but not too busy—
a good way to slowly fade away.  
Two items in the recent newsletter were of personal interest: 
    * Our daughter Liz lives in Dubai, and it is good to know that Mr. Baumbusch is available to keep her out of 
jail.  She is Marketing Director of Global Village, one of the many tourist projects being built in Dubai.  Her 
spouse is a manager at the Saadiyat Island development in Abu Dhabi (brief description: Oil comes out of 
ground, gets sold at $100/bbl, island (sand spit) becomes home to branch operations of The Louvre, The 
Guggenheim, and Yale University—that and 150,000 people, hotels, golf, etc.) 
    * In response to the question from Duck Bordeau about the Dartmouth Alumni travel programs: Cindie and I 
actually went on one of these to China and Tibet last year (good timing on Tibet!).  We found the whole trip 
first rate, educational, well-organized, etc., and plan on doing others in the future. 
We will be in D.C. for the birthday party, a great opportunity to not only renew acquaintances with classmates, 
but also see our son, daughter in-law and two (perfect) grandsons (7 and 4).  Jim (’91) is a lobbyist (the good 
kind) for the American Association of Community Colleges. 
We hope to see you there! 
Frank (Max) 
 
Frank J. Hermes 
Library Leadership Network 
http://www.libraryleadership.net/ 
 
Bill Beal writes – “Hi Carl--I just got the newsletter and enjoy keeping up with what 
everyone is doing.  We won't be able to make the Washington event next 
month but it should be a good one. 
One of the notes in this latest newsletter was from Dick Bordeau and he 
was asking about different travel experiences.  I wanted to tell him 
about some trips to Russia that my wife and I organize from time to 
time, purely cultural, no agendas of any kind.  Could you send me his 
contact information, please, or, if you're more comfortable sending mine 
to him that's good too.  Thanks a lot. 
I retired from EPA about 15 months ago and like everyone else I wonder 
why I didn't do it sooner.  I've been keeping busy with a little travel, 
Russia mostly; starting to plan a new house that we hope to build in the 
next year; and enjoying our new grandson, who is a joy.  We also enjoy 
Carolina Hurricanes hockey, although their season ended earlier than we 
wanted, and Carolina basketball, which didn't end the way we wanted 
either, but it's still fun.  We've lived in Raleigh over 35 years and 
love it here, especially since 2 of our 3 children live here too. 
Thanks for all the work you do on the newsletter.  I know a lot of time 
goes into that. (Thanks, Carl) 
Best regards, 
 
Bill 
Bill Beal 
1508 Prisma Court 
Raleigh, NC 27612 
919 782-9320         bill@bealhome.com “   
 
Judy Townsend wrote June 26 – “Dear Carl, 
We talked in the fall about my husband Wes Townsend, Class of ’65. As you may remember, he died in 2003. 
I leave in a few days to be Head of School (Montessori) in Shanghai, China. When we last spoke, I was living in 
South Carolina and was Head of School on Hilton Head Island. 
I am writing about my son, Scott, who is a graduate of FIT in New York City. You 
and I spoke about the adaptions he’s made in clothing, adaptions that     would 
benefit senior citizens, children, and those of us (!) inbetween! 
If you are interested in pursuing this, Scott can show you the 5 or 6 articles of 
clothing he has made, including jeans and a man’s dress shirt. They are really 
special – not the design, but how they facilitate dressing. 
 Scott’s cell is 732-213-7448 and he can be emailed at scott@nearearthops.com  
Warm regards, Judy Townsend. 
PS you and your wife (I presume some of Wes and Judy’s friends, also) 
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Are invited to come and visit me! I can be reached at montessorischoolofshanghai.com  “ Ed: I spoke to Scott. 
How about shirts and pants without buttons? He uses magnets! Also this caddy:  
 
From Sotts, our intrepid web master – “For Ron Shram, I have created a website for him and for the book 
which he compiled. SPORTS: A Generation’s Common Bond.” It mentions some of our classmates. Check out 
our fabulous website www.biggreen65.com 
 
From Tucky Mays a note about Peter Yatsevitch – 
“From: Tucker Mays 
To: 'BigGreen65.com / JDSottile / Webmaster of Dartmouth's Great Class & Site' ; 'Cindy McLaughlin' 
Sent: Monday, June 02, 2008 11:51 AM 
Subject: RE: INFO REQUESTED REGARDING --->>> Peter G. Yatsevitch 
Cindy, 
Peter was one of my closest friends at Dartmouth and roommate sophomore year. Peter was a highly 
decorated combat officer in Viet Nam and served multiple terms. His bravery was  duly noted in a 3 page letter 
written to his mother by General Norman Schwartzkof when the general learned of Peter’s death. In the letter 
which Peter’s mother sent to me, he said that Peter was the bravest officer he had ever commanded in battle. 
After Viet Nam, Peter continued to serve the army in Germany.  One night driving back to the barracks late, he 
hit a bridge on the autobahn at high speed. He  was badly injured and nearly died. He lost most of his 
cognitive ability and memory. Peter barely remembered me, and essentially was left with the mind of a young 
boy. Worked as a page at the Kennedy Center. Even though he suffered from all this, my wife and I brought 
him with us to, I believe, our 25th reunion at Dartmouth. Most classmates did not notice his malady because 
he covered as much as he could with his incredible charm. He was a big hit. It was an experience I will never 
forget. 
Several years ago, perhaps five now, I received a phone call from Peter’s brother, Gratian, who told me that 
Peter had died. He was living in Washington D.C accompanied by a male nurse provide by the army who was 
with him most of the time. They were barbecuing on the terrace when the nurse left momentarily to go to the 
bathroom. When the nurse returned, Peter was dead. He had tasted a piece of steak, which got stuck in his 
throat. Incredible. This brave and beautiful man, who faced death so many times in Viet Nam, and fought 
through a horrible car crash, passed away by choking on a piece of meat.  He lives in peace in Cornish, New 
Hampshire in a family plot. I will visit him again this summer to stop by and quietly share our memories. I 
loved him as a brother, miss him deeply, and think of him all the time.    
Tucker 
 
Tucker Mays 
OptiMarket LLC 
2 Stamford Landing, Suite 100 
Stamford, CT 06902               203-921-0322     tmays@optonline.net 
 
 
From Rocks Liman – “Carl  
I was just about set to send off one of those green cards with news when I remembered that you had trouble 
with my handwriting the last two times.  So . . . I will type out below what I wrote and then include two photos 
to confirm the last item of news. 
Hope all is well with you. Looking forward to seeing everyone again in mid-October at our mini class reunion. 
News from Ontario 
Jacqueline and I moved 20 miles west from Meaford, Ontario, to Owen Sound on June 20 and are still in the 
process of renovating and settling. Owen Sound has a population of 22,000, well up from Meaford's paltry 
4500. We are excited by our move, a bit daunted by the scope of renovation. Now I can bike to my fabulous 
Stanley-Thompson-designed golf course and do marshalling duties at Cobble Beach, 10 km further north, in 
exchange for free games on the stunning new links course there. 

Even bigger news is the birth of Rebecca Orrene McCallan Liman-Davis on Tuesday, July 8 at 12:59 p.m. 
Beautiful blue-eyed, red-haired girl, 8 lbs 9 oz, 20 inches long. Both mother and daughter doing well while 
father swaggers around town and golf course handing out cigars.                                                              
Claude (Rocky)  Liman   
426 15th Street West Owen Sound, Ontario  N4K 3Z7                       
   (519) 371-8252     climan@rogers.com 
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From George Rutler: “April 4, I officiated and preached at the memorial for my old friend William F. Buckley, Jr. 
in St. Patrick’s Cathederal. 
April 16, President Bush kindly had me at the White Housewelcoming ceremonies for Pope Benedict XVI and 
dinner that evening inthe East Room. An historic day.” 
George 
59 Park Ave. 
New York, NY              gwrutler@gmail.com  
 
From John LeFourt: “Gee, I’m embarrassed, after reading what my “Type A” classmates are doing, to report that 
I retired last July and am living the life of a minature Schnauzer puppy, and a laid bak one at that! (John, I am 
like a large Maine Coon we call Squeaks, Carl) 
John” 
7400 Pembroke Drive, Reno, NV 89502 
775-829-8589       lefty1943@yahoo.com  
 
From Robb Cox: “Karen Bell and Rob Cox continue to enjoy living in Los Angeles,CA since 1976! Still loving the 
Brentwood area of the big city – would love to hear from anyone who travels out this way. No retirement in 
sight – love working at SIMON and known as “mall man” by my family – retail real estate is my game! My 
daughter Molly is 15, my son Will is 11!! Love cookining out on my grill – call and come by for a visit!” 
212 Avondale Ave., Los Angeles, CA 90049   H310-394-6030 
 W310-820-5008  F 310-394-0070  rcox@simon.com  
 
From Stephen Hope: “I wonder if anyone remembers Limey, an English major who dropped out? Blimey. Now 
65 years old and a poetry writer.He had a successful career as an inventor, who had 4 successful children and 
a biter of Georgy Bush + the war in Iraq.”   
(Included is a long poem on the war, Bush, etc., which I can’t fit in here. Please contact Stephen if you would 
like to see it.) 
115 Krenson Terrace, Willow Grove, PA    215-657-3576     shopesr@aol.com  
 

 
Meeting Minutes, Class of 1965, May 11, 2008, Hilton Hotel, Washington DC 
From Roger Hansen 

10:00 AM – Meeting called to order  

Present: Bob Blake, Carl Boe, Steve Banta, Tom Campbell, Roger Hansen, Bob McConnaughey, Ken 

McGruther, Bruce Wagner, Eric Knox, Max Hermes, Ed Keibel, Rich Bloch, Pete Frederick, Ted 

Bracken, Jim Roche, Ted Atkinson, Rick Mahoney, and Harry Crosswell 
1. Minutes of the last Class Meeting on October 21, 2007 were distributed and approved. 

2. President’s Remarks – Ken McGruther 
• Ken thanked the organizing committee (Bob Blake, Rich Bloch, Don Boardman, Ted Bracken, Mark Efron, Pete 

Frederick, Bob McConnaughey) for pulling off a terrific 65
th

 Birthday gathering.  Also, thanks to Mark Sisitsky ’67 

and Ann Donvan of the Jones Day Law Firm for their assistance in the reception and dinner held in the Firm’s office. 
• Ted Bracken will provide Mark and Ann with suitable “thank you gifts” to be charged to the Class Treasury as part of 

the Executive Committee approval of underwriting the event  

• Website: Thanks were expressed for John Sottile’s fine work as webmeister 
• Newsletter: Ken expressed thanks on behalf of the Class to Carl Boe who has produced 3-4 issues annually. Efforts 

continue to get more e-mail addresses for electronic distribution. Carl will get out another Newsletter within a month to 

hype the GO-GO Weekend in Sept and Homecoming Mini in October.  
• DAM Class Column: Ken expressed thanks on behalf of the Class to Roger Hansen for writing the column and continuing 

to do so in fine fashion.  

• Alumni fund report from Jim Griffiths – on “glide slope as we approach end of this year’s giving campaign; 41% of 
classmates have contributed to date and over $300K given.  Campaign workers were urged to make final contacts before 
the June 30 deadline. Jim is readying a last-month push.  

3. Old Business  
a) Treasurer’s Report  - Bob Murphy 

• Financial statement and commentary from the Class Treasurer was presented 

• Treasury in excellent condition: $37,939.43 on hand, positive cash flow, about $17000 in usable money. 
Approximately $7000 is in reserve for the 50th reunion. 

• Mini-Reunion (65th Birthday Party) was expected to cost ~$5000 but came in at about zero net cash outflow.  

• A list of classmates who had paid their dues last year, but not this year was distributed with a request for these 
folks e-mail addresses, if anyone has them. 

• $20.00 from Class dues will continue to be set aside to create 50th Reunion reserve for major gift to the 

College. 
• (Note: The idea of adding a line on next year’s dues form to support the Class Project – Class of 1965 

Moosilauke Cabin overhaul – was postponed until there is more clarity on the project; to be reviewed at the 

October Class Meeting.) 
b)  Mini-Reunions – Bob Blake, Mini Reunion Chairman 
• A schedule of planned  Mini-Reunions was distributed.  
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• 2008 plans 
o Bend, Oregon will be the venue for the 2nd Annual “Go-Go” Golf Outing the first weekend of September. 

Ron Knapp coordinating.  
o Annual Hanover Mini-Reunion sked October 17-19th. Normal event schedule.  

• 2009 plans 

o Carni-Vail in Vail CO 1st weekend in March (Steve Waterhouse) 
o Go-Go in the Midwest in Spring; Bob Blake to discuss with Tom Campbell 
o Mini in Monterey in September (Ed and Terry Keible) 

o Hanover Mini October 21-23 (Bob and French McConnaughey) 
• 2010 plans  

o Carni-Vail in Vail CO 1st weekend in March (Steve Waterhouse) 

o 50th Reunion Co-chairs Bruce Wagner and Ted Atkinson 
o Possible Golf Outing in Texas (TBD) 
o Hanover Mini ?October 29-31 (Harvard) - (Bob and French McConnaughey) 

• 2011 intentions  
o Carni-Vail in Vail CO 1st weekend in March (Steve Waterhouse) 
o Repeat the Disney World in Orlando in January (Bob Blake) 

o Hanover Mini October 21-23 (TBD) 
c)  Bartlett Tower Society 
• Ken conveyed Bill Webster’s plea to classmates that joining the BTS makes good sense, and the conditions for doing 

so 
• Those interested in joining the Bartlett Tower Society should contact Bill Webster 

4. New Business 

a. Alumni Council 
• Hank Amon’s report was distributed and discussed.  Ken reiterated Hank’s plea that anyone with questions or 

issues should contact him so he could raise them at the next Alumni Council meeting in mid-May 

• Hank is completing his term as our representative as of June 30th and a new Class AC Representative is needed.   
• Pete Frederick was duly nominated and elected to serve the next three year term. 

b. Projects Committee – Chair Mike Gonnerman; Members: Al Zern, Stu Keiller, George.   

• A detailed report regarding the potential new Class Project to replace the Class of 1965 Bunkhouse at Mt. 
Moosilauke was distributed, reviewed, and discussed. 

• Some questions,  concerns, and issues were raised; Ken sent them on to Mike and the Projects Committee for 

further research.  
• The project was approved in principle with a final review and final approval expected in October at the Mini-

Reunion.  Questions were posed regarding the College’s plans for renovating/replaceing the Ravine Lodge and 

whether it was practical to include toilet facilities in the Bunkhouse 
c. 45th Reunion Initial Planning: 

• The reunion is scheduled for June 14-17, 2010.  Bruce Wagner and Ted Atkinson provided both an oral and 

written “Status Report” and plans for the 45th.   
• Bruce and Ted will be  moving forward with more detailed plans now that the 65th Birthday event was 

completed.  

• Plans are to “Plan for rain; hope for sun” since it is easier to adjust that way.  
Meeting was adjourned at 11:35AM. 
Respectfully submitted, Roger Hansen  

 
 
 

Dartmouth College news! 
From Jennifer Casey, Asst. Dir., Office of Alumni Relations: 
DOWNLOAD OUR DARTMOUTH ALMA MATER RINGTONE. 
Hear the Baker Tower bells chime a bit of the Dartmouth alma mater with calls 
to your cell phone. Download the free ringtone file offered by the Office of 
Alumni Relations through Myxer.  Free tower photo wallpaper is available, too! 
(Note: Depending on your cell plan, your carrier may apply a one-time charge 
for the file transfer.)  Visit www.alumni.dartmouth.edu/ringtone  
 

From Jennifer Casey, a note to David Spaulding, VP for Alumni Relations: “We have some 

inspiring news for you. Yesterday morning, three Dartmouth seniors who led their class's fundraising drive 
shared with President Wright that 92.5 percent of the Class of 2008 contributed to their Senior Class Gift, for a 
total of $15,978. Fifteen coed, fraternity, and sorority organizations reached 100 percent participation. The 
class was encouraged in its efforts by a challenge from a group of alumni who are members of Dartmouth's 
Wall Street Forum in New York. This is a remarkable achievement, and both a reflection of their feelings for 
Dartmouth and a valuable introduction to the role of philanthropy in the life of the College. Said a student, "I, 
for one, wouldn't be here if it weren't for the scholarships that Dartmouth gave. So I'd like to do my part to 
help out a future Dartmouth student." Many talked similarly of a responsibility to help those who will follow 
them on the Green.   
Liz '79 and Kent '77 Dauten, Co-chairs, Dartmouth College Fund Committee” 


